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       BALBOA PENINSULA POINT ASSOCIATION 
            General Monthly Meeting Minutes 

 
     October 10, 2019 

 
 

BOARD MEMBERS IN ATTENDANCE 
 
ANGELA CALIGER, KEN DRELLISHAK, FRANK EASTERBROOK, LOU 
ENRIQUEZ, GEORGE FISHER, DEBBIE JOHNSON, MARK JOHNSON, GLORIA 
OAKES, LYNDSEE ROSENTHAL, MARGARET STORCH, BOB YANT 
 
BPPA MEMBERS IN ATTENDANCE:  
Debbie Collins, Max Johnson 
 
PRESIDENT DEBBIE JOHNSON CALLED THE MEETING TO ORDER AT 7:02 
P.M. 
 
SEPTEMBER 12, 2019 
The minutes were approved and submitted. 
 
Max Johnson spoke about safety concerns in the neighborhood.  Any observations of 
possible illegal activities should immediately be reported to the police. 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT: 

 
Checking Account:    $  87,393.15 
 
Savings Account:       $  25,064.85 

 
                     $ 112,458.00 
 

2019-2020:  CERT: Frank stated that $5,565.00 is allocated by the members’ funds for      
                           CERT expenses when needed. An audit of the CERT finances will be  

                                 completed shortly. 
 
Frank spoke about our insurance agency, Armstrong/Robitaille/Riegle (“ARR”).  The 
agency recommended a change in workers compensation coverage from “Employers” to 
“CAIS”.  CAIS is a common workers comp carrier for associations such as BPPA, and 
frequently insure condo homeowner associations.  We do not have direct employees, we 
do not have salaried or hourly paid employees.  As such, we were advised that our current 
liability insurance in combination with a limited workers comp policy will provide 
adequate coverage.  The change reduced our premium from $775 annually to $350. 
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Frank passed out a copy of the Certificate of Liability Insurance.  This copy has been 
included in the minutes on page 3. 

 
OLD BUSINESS:  

  
• CHILI COOK-OFF:  Lyndsee stated that the sign was placed today advertising the 

Chili Cook-Off.  We have the permit for the event.  There are T-Shirts (M and L) 
with Peninsula Point Emblem for sale at $25 per shirt.  Thus far there are 6 
individuals that have signed up. Each participant will decorate their own booth the 
way they choose.   “M Street Band” will be playing.  Baker Rentals will be 
supplying the necessary rentals.  They will put the rentals up and take them down. 
Invitations have been extended to lifeguards, firemen, and police officers.  Bounce 
house is ordered.  It was questioned if a health permit is necessary.  Porta Potty 
will be on site.  CERT will also have a table at the event.                                                                                                                                            

• BOAT RAMP / DOCK:  The ramp is completed.  The first half of the cost has 
been paid.  Now waiting for Swift Slip and Dock and Pier Builders’ statement so 
final payment can be rendered. 

• FOUNDATION:  Ken spoke about the lighting of the small island where the 
Peninsula Point sign stands.  Since there is no electrical wiring at this site it was 
suggested that a solar panel light might be possible.  The lighting of the area is for 
traffic safety and helping to direct traffic on the point.  The city first wants to 
examine the request and then they will let Ken know.  After examining the site a 
permit will be issued.  Installation and maintenance will be by the city.  No 
outsourcing shall be involved. 

 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 

• CERT:  Debbie Collins represented CERT at the meeting.  Debbie stated that there 
are only 3 ambulances available for the entire Newport Beach area at any given 
time.  She presented first aid kits in case of an emergency, e.g., an earthquake, to 
help stabilize injured victims until professional emergency personnel arrive.  The 
kit can be purchased for $120 per kit.  She explained that it is a starter kit. The 
purchaser can then add other items they deem necessary to their kit. 

• FLOAT:  Lou stated that it is time to remove the float from the bay.  The float 
removal will be completed this month and will take a few individuals to help. 

 
The meeting was adjoined at 7:50 P.M. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Margaret Storch 
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Secretary 
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